
TPC Minutes 5/12/2023 
Attending In Person: Judy Kropf, Sharon Nelson, Susan Tucker, Barbara Lorson, Michele Wilson, Valeria Gomez, Laura 
Sanders, Tim Adams, Lisa Reusser, Amanda Nickles, Matt Barker, Robert Bean 

Attending Via Zoom:  Hannah Gee, Kristina Hoskins, Rhiannon Whalen-Harris 

 Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps/Follow-Up Who? 

Welcome Introductions as needed   

Icebreaker What is your favorite magical or 

mythological animal? 

Medusa, Unicorn, Pokémon, Pegasus, Loch Ness Monster, 

Dragon, Mermaid, Werewolf, Phoenix, Sasquatch 

 

Review Previous 

Minutes 

Accept or amend Minutes accepted with no corrections. Judy moved to accept the 

minutes with no corrections, and 

Laura seconded. 

Speaker Tim Adams – Orrville High School Principal • Tim began the meeting by stating that he is grateful for the 

work RAPA has done. 

• Tim shared that students on the video production team 

made a video about the dangers of drunk driving, and it has 

had 5,000 views on YouTube. 

• The main reason Tim came to the meeting was to discuss 

how to do intervention with students using substances. 

• The school currently approaches student substance use on a 

case-by-case basis, and the responses include suspension, 

calling parents, and confiscation of substances and 

paraphernalia. 

• He would like to see more peer-to-peer partnerships where 

older students are role models for younger students. 

• Tim asked if there are any intervention programs that are 

currently being used, and OneEighty staff discussed 

intervention being the biggest gap in service they are seeing 

from an agency perspective. 

• Hannah shared that Catholic Charities is seeing similar issues 

that OneEighty is seeing with intervention programming 

including finding evidence-based programming, funding, 

and staff capacity to implement the programming. 

• Tim asked if the coalition could partner with the video 

production team by supporting them financially and working 

with them on content. Another item he requested is to keep 

sponsoring the t-shirts being thrown at athletic events 

because they are having an impact. 

 

• Vaping and alcohol are the 

biggest issues he is seeing in 

the school. 

• There was a lengthy group 

discussion on intervention 

options, and community 

resources that currently exist 

to address these concerns. 

• Some of the programs that 

were discussed included 

D.A.R.E., Al-Anon, and 

Alateen. 

• Anazao does intervention 

programming, but they are 

not able to come into the 

schools which leads to an 

additional challenge of 

transporting students in need 

to receive services. 

• Potential solutions for now 

include partnering with Boys 

and Girls Club, and utilizing 

the youth diversion program 

Chief Birkbeck is working on 

when it launches. 



   

Marketing/Events Pizza & Books Recap 

 

Healthy Kids Day Recap 

 

Community Town Hall Recap 

• 86 people came to the event including 51 children, and 

RAPA did a great job facilitating. 

• Two RAPA students joined Sharon at the YMCA for Healthy 

Kids Day, and they interacted with 30 people. 

• There were no attendees at the Community Town Hall 

event, but staff now has Parents Who Host informational 

materials for future coalition events. 

 

RAPA Sharon and Valeria • Valeria asked for an update on the billboard that RAPA 

designed. The billboard will be put up on Back Orrville and 

Smucker roads. 

• Sharon reported that RAPA will be doing their final 

presentations to the 7th and 8th grade students on May 15th. 

• Sharon reported that the coalition will be assisting RAPA 

initiatives for next year by purchasing throw shirts for girls 

soccer games, and purchasing orientation folders for 9th and 

10th grade students. 

• Valeria said she would like to open up RAPA to include 

middle school students and believes there would be enough 

interest in middle school to expand RAPA. 

• RAPA will be going to Putt-n-Stuff for an end of the year 

celebration, and the date is yet to be determined. 

• Sharon reported that the OHS carnival went well, and $400 

was raised for Akron Children’s. 

• Sharon and RAPA will have a table at the Orrville Library 

Summer Reading Program Kickoff Event on June 3rd. 

• Staff is working with Utt 

Brothers Marketing on 

getting the billboard put up. 

• Sharon discussed revamping 

the presentations next year, 

specifically the 8th grade 

presentation, to include 

additional topics such as 

bullying. 

Other Business Overdose Awareness Day – August 31st  

 

 

Sign Coalition Involvement Agreements 

• Staff asked for help with contacting businesses and 

community partners about having an information table at 

their location on Overdose Awareness Day. 

 

• Staff will leave this item on the agenda until all the 

agreements are signed. 

• Laura said Goodwill would be 

interested in having an 

information table at their 

location. 

Coalition Education Delta-8 • This item was tabled due to time constraints.  

Set Next Meeting 

Time, Date, Location 

Executive Meeting 

Full Coalition Meeting 

6/2/2023 at Mrs. J’s at 8 AM 

6/9/2023 at Board of Education at 8:30 AM 

 

 


